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VERSES FOR "LORD, I HAVE CRIED" 
(INSERT for PAGE 29) 

 
v. Bring my soul out of prison that I may praise Your 
name. 
 
 (Tone 1) Let us celebrate Pentecost, the coming of 
the Spirit, the conferral of the promise, the fulfillment of 
hope, the mystery as great as it is honourable; 
therefore, we cry out to You, “O Lord, Creator of all, 
glory to You!” 
 
v. The righteous shall wait for me, until You recompense 
me. 
 
 (Tone 1) Let us celebrate Pentecost, the coming of 
the Spirit, the conferral of the promise, the fulfillment of 
hope, the mystery as great as it is honourable; 
therefore, we cry out to You, “O Lord, Creator of all, 
glory to You!” 
 
v. Out of the depths I have cried to You, O Lord; O Lord, 
hear my voice. 
 
  (Tone 1) You renewed Your disciples, O Christ, with 
the tongues of foreigners, that thereby they might 
proclaim You the immortal Word and God, Who grants 
our souls great mercy. 
 
v. Let Your ears be attentive to the voice of my 
supplication. 
 
  
 



 (Tone 1) The Holy Spirit gives all things: He pours 
forth prophecies, ordains priests, has taught wisdom to 
the unlettered and shown fishermen forth as 
theologians; and He assembles the whole council of the 
Church. O Comforter, Who are consubstantial with the 
Father and the Son, glory to You! 
 
v. If You should mark iniquities, O Lord, O Lord, who 
shall stand? For with You is forgiveness. 
 

(Tone 2) We have seen the true Light; we have 
received the heavenly Spirit; we have found the true 
Faith, worshipping the indivisible Trinity, for He has 
saved us. 
 
v. Because of Your Name I have waited for You, O Lord; 
my soul has waited for Your word, my soul has hoped in 
the Lord. 
 

(Tone 2) We have seen the true Light; we have 
received the heavenly Spirit; we have found the true 
Faith, worshipping the indivisible Trinity, for He has 
saved us. 
 
v. From the morning watch until night, from the morning 
watch let Israel hope in the Lord.  
 
 (Tone 2) In the prophets You announced to us the 
path of salvation; and in the apostles You shone forth 
the grace of Your Spirit, O our Saviour. You are God in 
the beginning, You are also after all things, for forever 
You are our God! 
 



v. For with the Lord there is mercy and with Him is 
abundant redemption, and He will redeem Israel from all 
his inequities. 
 
 (Tone 2) I hymn You, the Saviour of the world, in 
Your courts; and bending my knees, I worship Your 
invincible power. In the evening, in the morning, at 
noon-day, and at every time, I bless You, O Lord. 
 
v. Praise the Lord, all nations praise Him all peoples. 
 
 (Tone 2) Bending the knees of our souls and bodies 
in Your courts, O Lord, we, the faithful, hymn You the 
unoriginated Father; the Son equally without beginning, 
and the all-holy Spirit Who is equally eternal. Who 
enlightens and sanctifies our souls. 
 
v. For His mercy has prevailed over us, and the truth of 
the Lord abides forever. 
 
 (Tone 2) Let us hymn the consubstantial Trinity – 
the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit; for this did the 
prophets, the apostles and martyrs al proclaim. 
 
v. Glory to the Father and to the Son and to the Holy 
Spirit. Both now and ever and unto the ages of ages. 
Amen. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



(Tone 8) Come, you people, and let us worship the 
Godhead in three Hypostases – the Son in the Father, 
with the Holy Spirit; for the Father timelessly begat the 
Son, Who is equally eternal and equally enthroned, and 
the Holy Spirit was glorified with the Son in the Father: 
one power; one essence, one Godhead. And 
worshipping Him, let us all say, “O holy God Who has 
wrought all things through the Son with the cooperation 
of the Holy Spirit! O holy Mighty One, by Whom we have 
come to know the Father; and through Whom the Holy 
Spirit has come into the World! O holy Immortal One, 
comforting Spirit, Who proceeds from the Father and 
rests in the Son! O Holy Trinity, glory to You!” 

 
CONTINUE on PAGE 31... 

 
 

PAREMIA 
(INSERT for PAGE 33) 

 
First Reading: Numbers 11:16-17, 24-29 
 
 The Lord said to Moses, “Gather Me seventy men 
from the elders of Israel, whom you yourself know that 
they are the elders of the people, and their scribes; and 
you shall bring them to the tabernacle of witness, and 
they shall stand there with you. And I will go down, and 
speak there with you; and I will take of the Spirit that is 
upon you, and will put it upon them; and they shall bear 
together with you the assaults of the people, and you 
shall not bear them alone.” And Moses went out, and 
spoke the words of the Lord to the people; and he 
gathered seventy of the elders of the people, and he set 
them round about the tabernacle.  



And the Lord came down in a cloud, and spoke to him 
and took of the Spirit which was upon him, and put it 
upon the seventy men that were elders; and when the 
Spirit rested upon them, they prophesied and ceased. 
And there were two men left in the camp. The name of 
the one was Eldad, ad the name of the other Modad; and 
the Spirit rested upon them, and these were of the 
number of those who were enrolled, but they did not 
come to the tabernacle; and they prophesied in the 
camp. And a young man ran and told Moses, and spoke, 
saying, “Eldad and Modad prophesy in the camp.” And 
Joshua the son of Nun, who attended on Moses, the 
chosen one, said, “Lord Moses, forbid them.” And 
Moses said to him, “Are you jealous on my account? 
Would that all the Lord’s people were prophets, 
whenever the Lord shall put His Spirit upon them.” 
 
Second Reading: Joel 2:23-32 
 
 Thus said the Lord, “Rejoice and be glad, you 
children of Sion, in the Lord your God; for He has given 
you food fully, and will rain upon you the early and the 
latter rain, as before. And the floors shall be filled with 
wheat, and the presses shall overflow with wine and oil. 
And I will recompense you for the years which the 
locust, and the caterpillar, and the palmerworm, and the 
cankerworm have eaten, even My great army, which I 
sent against you. And you shall eat abundantly, and be 
satisfied, and, shall praise the name of the Lord your 
God for the things which He has wrought wonderfully 
with you: and My people shall not be shamed forever. 
And you shall know that I am in the midst of Israel, and 
that I am the Lord your God, and there is none else 
beside Me; and My people shall no more be ashamed 
forever.  



And it shall come to pass afterward, that I will pour out 
of My Spirit upon all flesh; and your sons and your 
daughters shall prophesy, and your old men shall dream 
dreams, and your young men shall see visions. And on 
My servants and handmaids in those days will I pour out 
of My Spirit. And I will show wonders in heaven, and 
upon the earth: blood, and fire, and vapor of smoke. The 
sun shall be turned into darkness, and the moon into 
blood, before the great and glorious day of the Lord is 
come. And it shall come to pass that whosoever shall 
call on the name of the Lord shall be saved.” 
 
Third Reading: Ezekiel 36:24-28 
 
 Thus said the Lord, “I will take you out from the 
nations, and will gather you out of all the lands, and will 
bring you into your own land: and I will sprinkle clean 
water upon you, and you shall be purged from all your 
uncleannesses, and from all your idols, and I will 
cleanse you. And I will give you a new heart, and will put 
a new spirit in you: and I will take away the heart of 
stone out of your flesh, and will give you a heart of 
flesh. And I will put My Spirit in you, and will cause you 
to walk in My ordinances, and to keep My judgments, 
and do them. And you shall dwell upon the land which I 
gave to your fathers; and you shall be to Me a people, I 
will be to you a God.” 
 

CONTINUE on PAGE 33… 
 
 

 
 
 
 



LITIA 
(INSERT for PAGE 42) 

 
 (Tone 2)  In the prophets You announced to us the 
path of salvation; and in the apostles You shone forth 
the grace of Your Spirit, o our Saviour. You are God in 
the beginning, You are also after all things, for forever 
You are our God! 
 
 (Tone 2) I hymn You, the Saviour of the world, in 
Your courts; and bending my knees, I worship Your 
invincible power. In the evening, in the morning, at 
noon-day, and at every time, I bless You, O Lord. 
 
 (Tone 2) Bending the knees of our souls and bodies 
in Your courts, O Lord, we, the faithful, hymn You, the 
unoriginated Father, the Son equally without beginning, 
and all-holy Spirit Who is equally eternal, Who 
enlightens and sanctifies our souls. 
 
v. Glory to the Father and to the Son and to the Holy 
Spirit. Both now and ever and unto the ages of ages. 
Amen. 
 
 (Tone 8) When You sent Your Spirit, O Lord, as the 
apostles were sitting, the Hebrew children, beholding 
this, were filled with awe, for they heard things spoken 
in other, strange tongues, as the Spirit imparted to them, 
for the ignorant were made wise and, netting the nations 
for the Faith, and with eloquence gave utterance to 
things divine. Therefore, we cry out to You, “O Lord 
Who appeared on earth and save us from delusion, 
glory to You!” 
 

CONTINUE on PAGE 42… 



STYKHERA FOR THE DAY 
(INSERT for PAGE 46) 

 
(Tone 6) Not understanding the powers of You, the 

all-holy Spirit, which were upon Your apostles, O Lord, 
the nations thought the change of languages was due to 
drunkenness; but, made steadfast thereby, we 
unceasingly say this, “Take not Your Holy Spirit from 
us, we entreat You, Who loves mankind!” 
 
v. Create in me a clean heart, O God, and renew a right 
spirit within me. 
 
 (Tone 6) The coming of the Holy Spirit, which filled 
Your apostles, O Lord, enabled them to speak in other 
tongues; therefore, what was all-glorious seemed as 
drunkenness to those who believed not, but to the 
faithful was the mediation of salvation. Vouchsafe also 
to us His effulgence, we beseech You Who loves 
mankind. 
 
v. Turn Your face away from my sins, and blot out all my 
iniquities. 
 
 (Tone 6) O heavenly King, Comforter, Spirit of truth, 
Who are everywhere present and fill all things, Treasury 
of good things and Bestower of life: Come and abide in 
us, and cleanse us of all defilement, and save our souls, 
O Good One.  
 
v. Glory to the Father and to the Son and to the Holy 
Spirit. Both now and ever and unto the ages of ages. 
Amen. 
 



 (Tone 8) Once, the languages were confused 
because of the audacity of the building of the tower; but 
now, the tongues are rendered wise because of the 
glory of the knowledge of God. There God condemned 
the ungodly for their transgression; and her Christ as 
enlightened the fishermen with the Spirit. Then, as a 
torment, was silence abolished; now, agreement of 
tongues is restored, unto the salvation of our souls. 
 

CONTINUE on PAGE 47... 
 
 

TROPAR FOR THE DAY 
(INSERT for PAGE 48) 

 
 (Tone 8) Blessed are You, O Christ our God, Who 
has revealed the fishermen to be most wise, by sending 
down upon them the Holy Spirit and through them drew 
the universe into Your net. O Lover of mankind, glory to 
You. (3X) 
       

CONTINUE on PAGE 48... 


